
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING AUGUST 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, August 12, 2021 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and by zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted on August 5, 2021 at the Community Center, Town Garage and Town Website.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Paul Correll, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger, Clerk Nancy Meinholz, and 2 citizens were present.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Patty Mullins led the pledge of allegiance.
Approval of Minutes of the July 26, 2021 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the Financial Report for July as amended.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $74,009.19.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements.  None  
Chair Announcements.  The Airport Road project will start August 26.  Mower sold at auction for $5,200.   The update on Old Military Road corner curve; County believes a speed study would not give a true picture of what is happening.  A speed advisory sign and additional signage prior to the curve will be installed.  Braun Road ditch needs work to be done, hopefully this fall.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  NONE
Discussion/Presentation -- Northwest Dane Senior Services.  Paulette Glunn presented what Northwest Dane Senior Services has been doing this past year.  Updated current and future programing needs.  Mental Health programming is a major need.  They opened a Thrift Shop to help with programing and funding needs.  Fundraising is another major issue.
Action on variance for second driveway access for accessory building at 8005 Deer Run.   Motion made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis, amended by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the driveway access with a turnout for an accessory building at 8005 Deer Run.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion Budget Items.  Items in the upcoming budget were discussed.   Airport Road share cost about $90,000, FEMA money will be about $70,000 to $80,000.  Tractor costs were discussed.  The new fire first response vehicle cost share will be around $75,000 for the township.  The new plow truck cost will be around $260,000.  Mount Horeb Fire Department budget is not complete at this time.  
Discussion on potential projects that may fit within the criteria of the American Rescue Plan Act.  Discussion continued on potential projects that fit the criteria of the American Rescue Plan Act monies. 

Discussion/Action on updating community center rentals pricing.  All Board Members were in favor of leaving the rental rates the same.
Discussion on contracting for web services.  Patty Mullins gave an update on contracting for web services.  
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Gary Hartog, Deputy Clerk
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